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Memorandum 
 
Date:   November 19, 2021 

To:   All Reviewing Agencies 

From:   Samuel Assefa, Director 

Re:   SCH # 2020100119 

World Oil Tank Installation Project 

 

Pursuant to the attachment 20211119_SCH_Request for NOD Withdrawal_SCH, the 

Lead Agency requests to withdraw the above referenced project from review until further 

notice.   Please disregard the document posted on October 29, 2021. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 
 
 
November 19, 2021 
 
 
Office of Planning and Research 
1400 Tenth Street, Room 113 
Sacramento, California 95814 
 
 
Subject:  Withdrawal of Notice of Determination for the World Oil Tank Installation Project  

State Clearinghouse #2020100119 
 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 

As the lead agency pursuant to the California Environmental Quality Act, the Port of Long Beach (Port) 
respectfully requests withdrawal of the Notice of Determination for the World Oil Tank Installation 
Project (State Clearinghouse #2020100119).  

On October 28, 2021, the Long Beach Board of Harbor Commissioners approved the Negative 
Declaration for the World Oil Tank Installation Project (Project).  The Port subsequently filed the Notice 
of Determination with the State Clearinghouse on October 29, 2021.  Pursuant to California Public 
Resources Code Section 21151(c), if a non-elected body of a local agency approves a Negative 
Declaration, that approval may be appealed to the agency’s elected decision-making body.  On 
November 5, 2021 and November 11, 2021, appeals to the Board of Harbor Commissioners’ 
environmental determination approving the Negative Declaration for the Project were filed with the 
Long Beach City Clerk.  Effective November 5, 2021, and in accordance with Long Beach Municipal Code 
Section 21.21.507, the filing of the appeals stays the effect of the Board of Harbor Commissioners’ 
environmental determination, any project approval made pursuant to the environmental determination, 
and any notice of determination until the Long Beach City Council renders a decision on the appeals. 

If you have any questions, please contact Jennifer Blanchard at (562) 283-7100 or at 
jennifer.blanchard@polb.com. 

 
Sincerely, 

 

Matthew Arms 
Director of Environmental Planning 
 

Via Electronic Mail: state.clearinghouse@opr.ca.gov 
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